
 

 

We acknowledge the Awabakal people - the traditional custodians of this place 

SUNDAY 17th March 2024                                                                      Fifth Sunday of Lent Year B 

Dear Parish Family, 
 

Some of you will have had the opportunity to visit the sacred sites of Jesus life and our faith in the Holy Land. It 
saddens me somewhat that it could be many years before those sites are safe to visit again. To note too that even should 
I get to visit again they wont quite be the same. That part of our world has changed forever. It was incredibly difficult 
before it will harder now. And to know of the current conflict and its impact has altered those sites in ways yet to be felt. 
 

Walking in the footsteps of Jesus has a profound impact on the Lenten Journey as it unfolds. The places that are 
referred to, I have had the privilege to see and touch; the garden of Gethsemane, Golgotha, the Sepulchre, the crown of 
thorns tree. The visuals enhance the scripture as it is read. It is no small thing if you can even to look these places up on 
google. Whilst you don’t smell and hear you still can see. 
 

I have been in the habit for years of watching movies with the passion or scriptural themes. I might have mentioned a 
couple of weeks back the great movie with Charleton Heston ‘The Ten Commandments’. It was the first movie my 
family went to together. I remember it as the day I got my ‘P’ plates, so a number of things make it indelible in my 
brain. However, I can’t hear or read the Exodus without some of the imagery of that movie. I know it is someone else’s 
interpretation, but it really does aide my prayer and the invitation that I receive from the scriptures.  
 

There are many other movies: ‘Risen’ is a particular favourite, so to ‘The Passion’ directed and produced by Mel Gibson. 
Not for the faint hearted but it does bring home the suffering Christ on the Cross and the price of the ransom paid. You 
might remember ‘Ben Hur’ somewhat dated but still good, ‘The Gospel of John’, and ‘The Greatest Story Ever Told’. 
Whilst they might not appeal to a wide audience, they could appeal to family members as they gather with you over 
Easter. The older ones are a bit dated but good. ‘The Passion’ is incredibly graphic and I would adhere to the rating on 
the label. I have already mentioned ‘The Ten Commandments’ which is still powerful although probably lacking the 
modern cinematography of the modern movie maker. Kids will still love it, I think. 
 

This weekend’s Gospel has a significant amount of sacrifice contained in it. A dying to self and the values of the world. 
What are we prepared to let go so that we might have life and have it to the full. Sacrifice is almost anathema to a 
modern understanding of the world. I know as school systems, doesn’t matter the system, we spend a lot of time 
helping young people get a sense of their own resilience, strength and wellbeing. Everything today is about wellbeing 
and a lot of that is personal wellbeing. The Gospels and scriptures give us all of that in how we live our lives together 
and in Christ. Failing as we hear isn’t the end of the world. Rejection a hurdle to make us stronger. vilification and 
calumny a tool for growth, for digging deep, putting your head up not down. Loss and suffering a tool for getting 
through and going on. Everything we need to survive is found in the life we live in Christ and all of it leading us to the 
graces of new life, fresh starts and better days. It’s a light for days of darkness, and a joy for days of celebration. 
 

Looking forward to seeing you on Wednesday at the next step in our Lenten Journey with our brothers and sisters of 
the Watagan Deanery. 
 

Best wishes, 

Greg 
Parish Priest 
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Lakeside Bulletin 

My Dear Friends, 
 

As I started to visit our sick people in their home and in nursing homes, I could experience different people with 
faith is rooted strongly in God. It was a different experience for me to encounter the love of Jesus Christ. Whom I 
met on this journey are over 85 years old and some are above 100 years old, but they are all on their own. It really 
surprised me to people with strong convenience, courage and faith. Their thirst for the body of Christ, inspired me 
to work hard them in my future ministry. They were more eager to share many things with me. I just listened to 
them. When I was reflecting on this journey, that really taught me a lesson.  
 

A sick visit is not always about getting things done. It is about being with someone and listening to them. Sick visit 
about being still and silent and just being open and available to another. Sick visit is about being attentive to the 
deeper needs of another human being. 
 

With love, 

Deacon Naveen 



 

 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: 
 

Recently Deceased: Maureen Towndron 
Anniversaries: All the family members who have anniversaries at 
this time. 
We remember and pray for those who are ill at home and 
in hospital at this time, may they know the healing 
presence of Christ: Toni Harkin, Jo Turner,  Arian Hampton, 
Leila Grew, Nick Gibson, Barry Maggs, James Grew, Greg Adam, 
Allan Baxter, Bayly Turner, John Evans, Pam Mason, Winston Aslin, 
Maria Terwkar, Steve Barnett, Kristie Porters, Narelle Lackenby, 
Reuben Neilson, Kath Cromie, Helen Sligar, Terry Clancy, Veronica 
Clipsham, Leslie Henry, Craig Flanagan, Fr Tony Kelly, Andrew 
Regan, Eileen Brooks, Janusz Prudzienica, Barbara Ryan, Monica 
Gooch, Vince Abdilla, Helen Ryan, Rianna MacKaway, Aileen 
McEwen, Pat Tobin, Paul Tobin, Patrick Perkins, Dallas Green, Alan 
Watson, Margaret Ryan, Alison Kris, Mark Saesar, Kris, Sylvester, 
Stuart Shepherd, Rod Milligan, Alice Vayne, Peter Reynolds, Barbara 
Ryan and John Osborne. 

Please ring the parish office if you wish to add your loved ones to the sick 
list and also to be taken off the list once they are well.  

Readers Roster  

23 March - 24 March 

Sat 5:30pm Elaine Rooney 
Tim Carroll 
Therese Toshack 

Sun 9:00am Ros Collins 
John Doran 
Annette Innes 

Sun 6:00pm Lois Wilson 
Melissa Wood 
Helen Beath 

2nd Collection (Boolaroo/Warners Bay): 
BSB:062815 
Account Number: 00328161 
Account Name: CDF 5263 
Reference: Your Surname and Parish. 

Clergy (1st Collection):  
BSB: 062815 
Account Number: 00328161 
Account Name: CDF 5264 
Reference: Your Surname and Parish 

PARISH TIMETABLE 

2nd Collection (Booragul):  
BSB: 062815 
Account Number: 00328161 
Account Name: CDF 48 
Reference: Your Surname and Parish 

Weekday Mass Times 
Liturgy of the Word: 

Tuesday: 9.00am 
St Michael’s the Archangel Church 

Ranclaud Street, Booragul 
Mass: Wednesday: 9.00am 

Our Lady Help of Christians Church 
82 Main Road, Boolaroo 

Mass: Thursday: 9.30am 
St Mary’s Church 

2 Bayview Street, Warners Bay 
 

Weekend Mass Times 
Saturday: 5.30pm Vigil Mass 

Our Lady Help of Christian Church 
82 Main Road, Boolaroo 

Sunday: 9.00am & 6.00pm 
St Mary’s Church 

2 Bayview Street, Warners Bay 

BAPTISM 
 

This weekend we will witness the baptism of  
 

Elle Florence Baker 
Ellie Jade Mardell 

 

May the gift of baptism they receive strengthen them  
for the journey of life and faith they will share with us.  

Please remember the Baker and Mardell  
families in your prayers.  

Fifth Sunday of Lent  
16 & 17 March 

 

The work of Caritas Australia is only 
possible with generous supporters and 
the dedication, passion and tenacity of 
our local partners who implement the 
programs. They are the heroes on the 
ground working tirelessly behind-the-
scenes every day to create a better 
future for their communities . 
 

Please donate to Project Compassion. 
 

Together, we can help vulnerable 
communities face their challenges today and 
build a better tomorrow for all future 
generations. You can donate through 
Project Compassion donation boxes and 
envelopes available from your parish, by 
visiting caritas.org.au/project-compassion 
or by calling 1800 024 413413.  

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion


 

 

First Reading 
 

(Jeremiah 31:31-34) 
 

A reading from the prophet Jeremiah 
 

See, the days are coming – it is the Lord who 
speaks – when I will make a new covenant with 
the House of Israel and the House of Judah, 
but not a covenant like the one I made with 
their ancestors on the day I took them by the 
hand to bring them out of the land of Egypt. 
They broke that covenant of mine, so I had to 
show them who was master. It is the Lord who 
speaks. No, this is the covenant I will make 
with the House of Israel when those days arrive 
– it is the Lord who speaks. Deep within them I 
will plant my Law, writing it on their hearts. 
Then I will be their God and they shall be my 
people. There will be no further need for 
neighbour to try to teach neighbour, or brother 
to say to brother, ‘Learn to know the Lord!’ No, 
they will all know me, the least no less than the 
greatest – it is the Lord who speaks – since I 
will forgive their iniquity and never call their 
sin to mind. 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
 

(Ps 50:3-4. 12-15. R. v.12) 
 

(R.) Create a clean heart in me, O God. 
 

1. Have mercy on me, God, in your kindness. In 
your compassion blot out my offence. O wash 
me more and more from my guilt. and cleanse 
me from my sin. (R.) 
 

2. A pure heart create for me, O God, put a 
steadfast spirit within me. Do not cast me away 
from your presence, nor deprive me of your 
holy spirit. (R.) 
 

3. Give me again the joy of your help; with a 
spirit of fervour sustain me, that I may teach 
transgressors your ways and sinners may 
return to you. (R.) 
 

Second Reading 
 

(Hebrews 5:7-9) 
 

A reading from the letter to the Hebrews 
 

During his life on earth, Christ offered up 
prayer and entreaty, aloud and in silent tears, 
to the one who had the power to save him out 
of death, and he submitted so humbly that his 
prayer was heard. Although he was Son, he 
learnt to obey through suffering; but having 
been made perfect, he became for all who obey 
him the source of eternal salvation. 
 
 
 
 

Gospel Acclamation 
 

(John 12:26) 
 
Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ! 
If you serve me, follow me, says the Lord; 
and where I am, my servant will also be. 
Glory to you, Word of God, Lord Jesus Christ! 
 

Gospel 
 

(John 12:20-33) 
 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to 
John 
 

Among those who went up to worship at the 
festival were some Greeks. These approached 
Philip, who came from Bethsaida in Galilee, 
and put this request to him, ‘Sir, we should like 
to see Jesus.’ Philip went to tell Andrew, and 
Andrew and Philip together went to tell Jesus. 
Jesus replied to them: 
 

‘Now the hour has come for the Son of Man to 
be glorified. I tell you most solemnly, unless a 
wheat grain falls on the ground and dies, it 
remains only a single grain; but if it dies, it 
yields a rich harvest. Anyone who loves his life 
loses it; anyone who hates his life in this world 
will keep it for the eternal life. If a man serves 
me, he must follow me, wherever I am, my 
servant will be there too. If anyone serves me, 
my Father will honour him. Now my soul is 
troubled. What shall I say: Father, save me 
from this hour? But it was for this very reason 
that I have come to this hour. Father, glorify 
your name!’ 
 

A voice came from heaven, ‘I have glorified it, 
and I will glorify it again.’ 
 

People standing by, who heard this, said it was 
a clap of thunder; others said, ‘It was an angel 
speaking to him.’ Jesus answered, ‘It was not 
for my sake that this voice came, but for yours. 
 

‘Now sentence is being passed on this world; 
now the prince of this world is to be 
overthrown. And when I am lifted up from the 
earth, I shall draw all men to myself.’ 
 

By these words he indicated the kind of death 
he would die. 

LITURGY OF THE WORD  

© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers. The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, 
and the Lenten Gospel Acclamations, and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the  
 Lectionary for Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy, Inc. All rights reserved. The prayers are from the English Translation of the Roman Missal © 2010 International Committee on English in the Liturgy Inc. (ICEL). All rights reserved.  



 

 

Presider: Brothers and sisters, let us make 
our prayers before the Lord, who saves us 
from all sin.  
 
Reader: That the Church will follow 
Christ’s path of service and self-sacrifice.
  
(pause) In your mercy: 
All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 
Reader: That nations will seek peace and 
reconciliation.  
(pause) In your mercy: 
All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 
Reader: That those who are preparing for 
baptism will be renewed with a steadfast 
spirit.  
(pause) In your mercy: 
All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 
Reader: That the sick will be washed in 
Christ’s healing mercy, especially those in 
our parish bulletin. 
(pause) In your mercy: 
All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 
Reader: That we will serve Christ by our 
Lenten prayer, fasting and good works. 
(pause) In your mercy: 
All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 
Reader: That those who have died will see 
God face to face, especially Maureen 
Towndron who passed away recently.  
(pause) In your mercy: 
All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 
Presider: God our Father, through belief in 
your son we are born into everlasting life. 
Hear our prayers and help us to remain free 
from sin and committed to Jesus through 
your eternal covenant. We ask this through 
Christ our Lord. 

© Creative Ministry Resources Pty Ltd 

Universal Prayer 
Fifth Sunday Of Lent Year B 

Sunday 17 March 2024  

LATEST NEWS FROM OUR  
SAFEGUARDING PROMOTERS 

 

The Promoters of Safeguarding continue to endorse a 
culture of safeguarding within the Parish.   

This week our focus is on Promoters of Safeguarding 
Network (PSN) meeting for the Diocese of Maitland
-Newcastle in February 2024 regarding the 2023 
Australian Catholic Safeguarding Ltd (ACSL) audit. 
 

The first 2024 Promoters of Safeguarding Network (PSN) 
meeting for the Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle was held on 
Wednesday 28 February. This was a briefing on the 2023 
Australian Catholic Safeguarding Ltd (ACSL) audit of our 
Diocese. This audit was a rigorous analysis of our 
compliance with the 10 National Catholic Safeguarding 
Standards Edition 2 regarding both children and vulnerable 
adults. A letter from Bishop Michael Kennedy regarding the 
audit has already been published in our Parish Bulletin. 
 

Sean Tynan, Diocesan Director of the Office of Safeguarding, 
chaired the PSN meeting. He opened by saying: 
 

• Parish safeguarding compliance is not about the 
destination, but a journey of continuous incremental 
improvement by setting realistic goals subject to 
available resources. 

• Of the 98 indicators listed in the 10 National Catholic 
Safeguarding Standards Edition 2, only 50 require 
parish evidence as the remainder are the 
responsibility of the other agencies. 

• All parishes require a formal evaluation of compliance 
with these 50 indicators – with 38 parishes in the 
Diocese, this process will be on an on-going rotation 
over a 5-year period with each parish being on a 
different step of an A to E cycle.  

• 96 out of a possible 98 audit indicators have been 
either progressed or substantially progressed when 
reviewed against the compliance assessment scale – 
one of the highest scores for any Diocese in Australia. 

• The 2 indicators still requiring progress come from 
the critical Standard 2: Children and adults are safe, 
informed and participate. Embedding these indicators 
have become points of focus in refining and improving 
safeguarding practices. 

• The number of contacts with the Diocesan Office of 
Safeguarding has risen – most concern PERSONAL 
rather than STRUCTURAL issues - 2023 saw 2,000 
contacts with most being general welfare concerns and 
only a small percentage leading to an enquiry. 

• It is important for our Diocesan community to know 
that there is a process in handling an issue – but not 
the ‘nitty gritty’ of that process – about 20 cases are 
active at present. 

• As yet, there have been no critical secular responses to 
the findings of the 2023 Australian Catholic 
Safeguarding Ltd (ACSL) audit of the Diocese of 
Maitland-Newcastle. 



 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
 

I am writing to let you know about our forthcoming online program for Extraordinary 
Ministers of Holy Communion. 
 

Australian Catholic University’s online training program for EMHCs is one of the most 
comprehensive online liturgical ministry training programs for Catholic parishes in Australia.  It 
presents high quality, doctrinally sound content in an innovative way and it enables all 
communities, especially those with fewer resources or those in remote areas of the country, to 
access rich and engaging formation easily and to reach a greater number of people through a 
reliable, contemporary, and consistent learning experience.     
 

Crucially, this program engages the role of an Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion on a 
variety of levels. The development of practical hands-on skills in the local parish comes only after 
substantive formation in the history and theology of Eucharist and ministry.   
 

As you may know, the ACU Centre for Liturgy is endorsed by Australian Catholic Bishops 
Conference and as a national centre for liturgical formation in Australia, ACU has the knowledge, 
technological capacity and educational expertise to provide locally-made, consistent liturgical 
ministry training on a national scale.   
  

The Cost of the Program is $100 but if five or more members from the same community are 
interested a substantial discount is offered. Anyone interested please contact the Parish Office on 
49473301 or email parish.boolaroo@mn.catholic.org.au 
 

Enrolment is now open for the next program which starts on Tuesday 9 April and runs 
online over four weeks until Tues 14 May 2024. 
 

We anticipate that this program will also run later in 2024 from 23 July (to 27 August) and then 
from Wed 16 October (to 20 November) 

mailto:parish.boolaroo@mn.catholic.org.au


 

 

To Witness and to Accompany with 
Christian Hope 

 

The Diocese is holding three workshops with 
Rev. Fr Kevin McGovern, a Christian ethicist 
and former director of Melbourne’s Caroline 
Chisholm Centre for Health Ethics. The 
workshop will focus on accompanying those 
whom we care for that may be critically ill or at 
a terminal phase of their life. 
 
SESSIONS AVAILABLE: 
Wednesday 20 March, 2pm -4pm and 
6:30pm - 8:30pm: Input, discussion and 
face-to-face workshop  
Suitable for staff and volunteers in parishes and 
staff from Catholic health and aged care 
providers. 
 
Thursday 21 March, 9:30am - 12:30pm: 
Input, workshop and table-talks) 
Suitable for Diocesan Leadership, CatholicCare, 
Principals and staff as well as medical and aged 
care staff. 
 

Register via Eventbrite: https://CDMN-
witness.eventbrite.com.au  
or phone (02) 4979-1329. 

Way of the Cross  
 
Our Diocese is blessed with rich diversity. This 
year’s Ecumenical Way of the Cross, held on the 
5th Sunday of Lent, invites us into a 
multicultural journey of remembrance. As we 
relive the story of Jesus’ Passion, we recall the 
stories that have brought us together. This event 
is a celebrated gathering of our wider 
community and one not to be missed. 
 
When: Sunday 17 March, 3pm (you are invited 
to gather from 2pm)  
Where: St Joseph’s Toronto Church, 140 Wangi 
Road, Toronto  

Hunter Community Alliance Founding 
Assembly  

 

The Hunter Community Alliance brings 
together diverse communities, environmental 
groups, unions, and religious organisations to 
advance the common good and achieve a fair, 
just and sustainable future for the region. 
 

The Founding Assembly is the next milestone of 
the HCA's four-year journey of listening, 
training, preparing, and organising. We are 
encouraging representatives from every Parish 
to come along so the broader community can 
witness our commitment to the common good, 
the dignity of the human person, solidarity, the 
preferential option for the poor, stewardship of 
creation and subsidiarity. 
The Founding Assembly will take place April 
10th, 6:30pm-8:30pm at the University of 
Newcastle Great Hall, Callaghan. Register 
here. 

Divine Retreat Centre – March Retreats 
 

The Divine Retreat Centre has several retreats 
on offer in March, including:  
•Lenten Growth Retreat – 15 to 17 March  
•Lenten Retreat at Good Shepherd Church – 21 
March  
•One Day Pilgrimage – 24 March 
 

For more information visit 
www.divineretreatcentre.org 

aMeN caMiNo  
 

The purpose of pilgrimage is journey. Camino 
has a long and established Christian history, it 
means ‘road’ or ‘way’. A famous Camino is St 
James Way or Camino de Santiago in Spain. 
The first Christian movement in the 1st Century 
was known as ‘The Way’. 
 

The aMeN CaMiNo is a response to a desire to 
be in communion with each other and our 
sacred earth. It is an opportunity to pause from 
routine, immerse yourself in reflection, 
contemplation and to provide a moment of 
space for each person to be conscious of God’s 
gift of Grace. 
 

Amen is the word Christian’s use to say ‘Yes, we 
are on our way to God.’ By joining us on the 
“aMeN CaMiNo”, you are saying yes to 
something in your heart which is calling you. 
 

The aMeN caMiNo takes place over five 
consecutive days. The pilgrimage starts at St 
John’s Chapel, Maitland and concludes at the 
Sacred Heart Cathedral, Hamilton. Pilgrims will 
walk an average of 20km per day through the 
beautiful landscape of bush, beach and beyond 
which we are blessed to have in our backyard. 
We will also be holding a weekend experience.  
 

Dates: 6-10 July, 3-7 August and 7-8 
September. 
Flyer:  amen-camino-flyer-for-2024.pdf   
Expression of Interest: https://
forms.office.com/r/WrRZ8LCjxe 

Chrism Mass  
 

Each year during Holy Week all the faithful of 
the Church of Maitland-Newcastle are invited to 
gather with Bishop Michael Kennedy for the 
Chrism Mass. Here we bless and consecrate the 
Sacred Oils that will be used for ministry during 
the year. 
 

Join us on Tuesday 26 March from 7pm at 
Sacred Heart Cathedral.  

https://CDMN-witness.eventbrite.com.au
https://CDMN-witness.eventbrite.com.au
https://events.humanitix.com/hca-founding-assembly
https://events.humanitix.com/hca-founding-assembly
http://www.divineretreatcentre.org
https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/media/6518/amen-camino-flyer-for-2024.pdf
https://forms.office.com/r/WrRZ8LCjxe
https://forms.office.com/r/WrRZ8LCjxe


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECONCILIATION 

5:00-5:15pm Saturday 

Our Lady Help of Christians Church 

 

 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
(RCIA) Parish Office 02 4947 3301 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
 

 

St Mary’s Primary School K-6 

2 Bayview Street, Warners Bay 

Ph: 02 4948 8770 

E:admin@warnersbay.catholic.edu.au 

W:www.warnersbay.catholic.edu.au/ 

Principal: Liz Starling 
 

 

St Paul’s Catholic College 7-12 

70 Primrose Street, Booragul 

P: 02 4958 6711 

E:admin@booragul.catholic.edu.au 

W: www.booragul.catholic.edu.au 

Principal: Nick Wickham  
 

 

St Mary’s Catholic College 7-12 

47-49 Pacific Highway, Gateshead 

P: 02 4944 4800 

E:admin@gatesheadsm.catholic.edu.au 

W: www.gatesheadsm.catholic.edu.au 

Principal: Brett Donohoe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Real Women 
Sue Campbell  0417 091 255 

 

Ladies Day 
June Fava  02 4946 8415 

Gwen Tompsett  02 4956 9596 
 

Finance Committee 
TBA,  

Meeting Room, Warners Bay 
 

Parish Council Meeting 
TBA,  

 Meeting Room, Warners Bay 
 

Promotion of Safeguarding 
Contact Joy, Peta or Nathan 

Via the office 
 

Baptism Team 
Meetings 1st Monday monthly,  

7pm, Meeting Room, Warners Bay 
 

St Vincent de Paul Warners Bay 
Meetings Wednesdays fortnightly, 

Meeting Room, Warners Bay 
Membership enquiries to: 
Peter Deed 0419 106 519 

 

St Vincent de Paul Booragul 
Meetings 4th Thursday monthly, 

1pm,Meeting Room, Booragul Hall 
All new members welcome 
Steve Barnett 0409 917 995 

 

PARISH GROUPS 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

BAPTISMS 
Celebrated most Sundays.  
Contact the Parish Office 

 

MARRIAGE 
Celebrated by arrangement with at least 

3 months notice.  
Contact the Parish Office 

 

SACRAMENTAL PROCESS 
Contact the Parish Office 

 

CATHOLIC CARE 
Phone: 02 4979 1120 for services   

provided in Newcastle 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

PARISH TEAM 
 

Emergencies 
PH: 0493 969 363 

 

Fr Greg Barker - Parish Priest 
gregory.barker@mn.catholic.org.au 

Phone: 0417 321 209 
 

Fr Darryl Mackie - Assistant Priest 
darryl.mackie@mn.catholic.org.au 

 

Fr Raphael Madukwe - Assistant Priest 
raphael.madukwe@mn.catholic.org.au 

 

Deacon Naveen Susainathan 
naveen.susainathan@mn.catholic.org.au 

 

Maryanne Barry - Parish Secretary 
parish.boolaroo@mn.catholic.org.au 

Phone: 02 4947 3301 
 

Office Hours: 
Mon - Fri  9.00am - 3.00pm 

 

Website: 
www.boolaroocatholicchurch.com 

Unless otherwise stated, the advertisements placed in the Lakeside Bulletin are placed by independent third parties who have no legal relationship 

with the Diocese. The activities or services of the advertisers are not supervised or controlled in any way by the Diocese. The Diocese is not in a 

position to endorse the advertisers or the services provided and makes no representation about those matters. Accordingly, the Diocese cannot 

accept any responsibility for the advertisers or the activities or services that are the subject of these advertisements. 

Don’t miss out on anything in your 
Diocese! Go to mnnews.today to view 
the events calendar, see photos and 
read stories about what is happening 

locally.   

mailto:gregory.barker@mn.catholic.org.au
http://www.boolaroocatholicchurch.com
https://mnnews.today/

